## Town of Goshen Select Board Meeting Minutes of Meeting September 14, 2020

Present: Dianne Craig, Steve Smith, Bruce Nadeau, Kevin Bevilacqua, Chief Dan Peterson, Cindy Rouillard

The meeting came to order at 6:32 pm.

- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Dianne updated the Select Board on the grange project. Bids for the project deadline is on Sept .15<sup>th</sup>. The bids were open on the 15th after 7 and on Thursday discussed with the select board.
  - The bids will be open on Thursday at a meeting at 6:00 pm and to decide who will do the project.
- Bruce stated the Rand Pond Project is completed. People seems to be pleased with the road. Cindy will return the Bond to R.A. Stevens.
- A complaint on Rand Pond Road in regards to water running off the road onto her property. Kevin stated he wants to install a drainage structure. Bruce said he wants to look at the road before making a decision on what to do.
- Dianne asked Kevin about the motor replacement on the compactor at the Transfer Station. Kevin stated the motor burned out; it was the original motor.
  - Kevin stated he has a person to work Sundays at the Transfer Station.
  - Steve stated he talked with the ground crew in Newport in regards to the increase of trash on the side of the roads. There is more trash on the side of the roads including big item than last year.
- Dianne asked Kevin to get 3 estimates for winter sand.
- A resident complained about a wash out on Center Road. Kevin stated he fixed it.
- Bruce made a motion to except letters that were given to the Select Board regarding the Town Beach, Dianne 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. The discussion will be tabled for more research.
- Dianne read an email from Eric Howard regarding the Class VI Road off from Four Conor Road and the usage of the road. More research will be done.
- Bruce stated he will be in contact with Dave Eckman, from Eckman Engineering to get an update on the Lempster Coach Rd Project
- Karen Winterholer will step down from doing the Goshen website. Cindy will call the Town of Washington to see what the cost is for their site.
- Chief Peterson asked the Select Board about the Employee Manual.

Steve made a motion to adjourned the meeting at 7:45, Dianne 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All in favor